
 

From: AGSE: For Want of an ALUMMC Windshield Bolt 
 

It’s common with AGSE products, including the ALUMMC, for NSNs to drop off or never get 
assigned, especially with commercial-off-the-shelf (COTS) products. In these circumstances, the 
parts are typically ordered “off-line” or as a non-standard requisition. In other words, they are 
ordered directly from a vendor identified as a supplier in the DLA Commercial and Government 
Entity (CAGE) Program. In this case, it’s John Deere®. 
 
PD-AGSE asks that whenever units order AGSE parts using these procedures that they also submit 
a help request by email to the AGSE Help Desk at: 

 
usarmy.redstone.amcom.list.jtdi-agse@mail.mil 

  

When submitting the help request, please include the part number, CAGE code, and figure number 
and item number from the TM for the part that doesn’t have an NSN assigned. This information will 
assist PD AGSE in capturing non-NSN part demand and aid the assignment or re-instatement of an 
NSN for the requested part. 
 
Follow these steps to complete a non-standard requisition: 
  

1. Create a Non-Standard Material Master Request (ZNONSTD) 
2. Add Non-Standard Material to Work Order (/N/ISDFPS/DISP_EQU_SIT). 
3. Procure a non-standard item from National (A0B) (SBWP). 

These transactions have detailed instructions presented as guides and job aids. They’re available in 
the GCSS-Army End User Manual (EUM+) at: 
  

https://www.gcss-army.army.mil/GCSS-ARMY/EUMLaunch/garmy_jump1.html 

 
You'll need your CAC to access. 
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